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KATHY HOCHUL MARY T. BASSETT, M.D., M.P.H. KRISTIN M. PROUD
Governor Commissioner Acting Executive Deputy Comm

August 16, 2022

FOIL #: 21-07-257

s —— —

This letter responds to your Freedom of Information Law (FOIL) request of July 16,
2021, in which you requested “all clinic licensing documents pertaining to:”

Family Health Center of Harlem (aka Institute for Family Health)
1824 Madison Avenue
New York, NY 10035

| have enclosed documents responsive to your request. Certain information contained in
these documents has been redacted and certain records have been withheld pursuant to New
York Public Officers Law §87(2)(b), because disclosure "would constitute an unwarranted
invasion of personal privacy," §87(2)(d), as the responsive material constitutes “trade secrets or
[information] submitted to an agency by a commercial enterprise or derived from information
obtained from a commercial enterprise and which if disclosed would cause substantial injury to
the competitive position of the subject enterprise,” §87(2)(q), as “inter-agency or intra-agency
materials,” and §87(2)(i), to “guarantee the security of . . . information technology assets.”

Should you feel that you have been unlawfully denied access to records, you may
appeal such denial in writing within 30 days to the Records Access Appeals Officer, Division of
Legal Affairs, Empire State Plaza, 2438 Corning Tower, Albany, New York 12237-0026.

If you require additional information or wish to discuss this matter further, please do not
hesitate to contact me at (51 8) 474-8734.

Sincerely,

Rosenmarie Hew@
Rosemarie Hewig, Esq.
Records Access Officer
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